
 

 

Dear «Sig1» 
 
LOUND AND SUTTON CUM LOUND 
PROPOSED 7.5 TONNE ENVIRONMENTAL WEIGHT LIMIT  
PUBLIC CONSULTATION – TRO 1290 
 
Following on from the initial consultation, that was carried out in June 2023, the proposals are now 
being publicly advertised with notices in the Nottingham Post and on site. The proposals are 
unchanged from those contained in the initial consultation. Via East Midlands Ltd, working on 
behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to introduce a 7.5 tonne environmental 
weight limit to replace the existing 18 tonne weight limit. The weight limit is intended to stop heavy 
goods vehicles from driving through Lound and Sutton cum Lound but would still allow HGVs who 
need access within the villages. 
 
The proposed new weight limit would be on the same roads as the existing 18 tonne weight limit, 
i.e. Station Road, Sutton Lane, Town Street, Mattersey Road and Lound Low Road in Sutton cum 
Lound and Lound Low Road, Town Street and Little Top Lane in Lound. 
 
The location of the proposed new 7.5 Tonne weight limit is shown on the attached plan and notice. 
 
Before proceeding further with the proposed change to the weight limit, I wish to consider the 
views of residents and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in 
the form of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported 
through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these 
proposals should reach me by 20th September 2023. 
 
Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If 
you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
 
 
Yours «Sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Highway Improvements Co-ordinator  
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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Your ref:  
My ref: H/JAB/TRO1290/02 

Date: 17 August 2023 
  


